
 
Corpus Christi Parents’ Group Meeting Minutes 

Monday, December 7, 2020 
 

 
7:04 pm Call to Order  
Present: Jen Colgan, Michael Zapien, Kara Davison, Amanda Okamoto, Shannon Johnson, Liz 
Campbell, Bonnie Machuca, Ann Endress, Michael Sahlman  
 

● Call to Order – Michelle Shalauta 
 

● November 2020 Minutes Approved 
 

● School Board Report (Rick da Silva) 
○ Working on the capital budget 
○ Holiday event with the staff and teachers was turned into a virtual holiday activity 

with Wine & Design last week 
 

● Virtual WAT Update - Kathleen Willard 
o 248 of 256 students registered (175 families participated, 8 did not) 
o 2,176 miles walked; many families grateful for the impetus to get outside and be 

active 
o Raised $89,691 (gross; net proceeds est. to be over $80k); ~$2600 still 

outstanding in donations & $1250 in sponsorships still outstanding 
▪ $60k in pledges 
▪ $4k in raffle/shirts 
▪ $15k in sponsorships (6 new this year; 3 increased the level of giving from 

prior years) 
 

● Moderator Update – Michael Sahlman 
o K-3 have reopened and are doing well 
o 4-5 coming back the 2nd and 3rd weeks of Jan, respectively 
o Next week is a spirit week: 

▪ Mon - fancy dress day 
▪ Tues - movie day 
▪ Wed - red and green day 
▪ Thurs - Christmas PJ day 
▪ Fri - virtual Twinkle & other surprises from the student leadership team 

o Virtual food drive: currently over $6k (goal was $5k) 
o Meeting with 8th graders in small groups to connect with them in casual settings 

to help with writing HS recos 
o Bonuses were ~$13k, so will return about $2k to CCPG 
o Catholic Schools Week will be virtual 

▪ Virtual Grandparents’ Day being planned for that Friday 
o Men’s Club planning a virtual Crab Feed for Feb 

 
● President - Michelle Shalauta 



o No updates 
 

● Secretary - Kara Davison 
o Holiday cards being finalized for the teachers/staff; will be turned into Michael at 

school tomorrow for distribution on Wed 
o Still need Rob to “sign” the Jamboards 

 
● Vice President – Michael Zapien 

o Volunteer hours at 1233 this month 
o 16 families have already met the 20 hour commitment 

 
● Treasurer – Amanda Okamoto/Shannon Johnson 

o With the proceeds from the WAT, we’re only at about a $25k shortfall for the year 
(which turns out to $137/family); takes pressure off of fundraising for the rest of 
the year 

o Issue with Chase bank (CCPG bank account & CD); for some reason Chase 
closed the CD and sent us proceeds and then closed our bank account. Unclear 
why; trying to figure out what happened and may switch banks as a result 

o Considering making the remainder of fundraising an ask instead of some type of 
fundraising “event”  
 

● Room Parent Coordinator – Liz Campbell  
o No updates 

 
● TIP Chair – Bonnie Machuca 

o Distributed “grateful” gifts to the teachers & staff 
o Currently under budget 

 
● Fundraising Chair – Rob Sajan 

o Working on the PayPal acct to make it easier to use for fundraising purposes on 
the Corpus school website (trying to close the two existing school PayPal 
accounts and merge them into one new account) 
 

● Mentor/Communications Chair – Ann Endress 
o Parents Press newsletter going out this month 
o Thinking about creating some sort of gift of appreciation for parents - create a 

“parent appreciation day” during Catholic Schools week? 
o Also thinking about appreciation for the student leadership team (note that the 

school has been doing appreciation as well) 
 

● Parliamentarian – Jen Colgan 
o Thinks we’ve found an auction chair for next year (to be confirmed by Jan) 
o Looking to Kathleen for help finding a WAT chair  
o Will start thinking about filling CCPG board positions next (for next year) 

 
● New Business – Michelle Shalauta 

o None 
 



● Adjournment: 7:59 pm  


